June 04, 2019

     
The June 04, 2019 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Devine, Schultz, Williams, Beccue.

Trustees absent:  Frazier.
    
 Also physically present: Attorney Gifford, Sasha Horner, Public Works Superintendent Mike Schopp.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Williams to Approve the 05/21/19 Board Meeting Minutes.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Williams, Beccue, Schultz.
Nayes: None.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Williams to Approve the 05/21/19 Special Board Meeting Minutes.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Williams, Beccue, Schultz.
Nayes: None.

There was nothing to report from the Police Department.

Schopp addressed the board. Water loss is back to normal. IMLRMA is still looking into the situation regarding the pump at the lift station. Work has continued at Westside Park. The repair and repainting of the flower pots is still underway. The tree located at 309 S. Minier Avenue has been removed. A utility trailer was purchased for the mover. Storm drains were cleaned out. A tree fell in Veterans Park from the last storm. This will be taken care of. The Water Quality Report has been posted to the website. 

A motion was made by Schultz and seconded by Beccue to Approve Monthly Bills As Presented and Allowed; General Fund $23,547.77, Operation and Maintenance $11,779.82, Imig Park Fund $27,880.71.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Williams, Beccue, Schultz.

Nayes: None.
A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Schultz to Approve General Fund and Water/Sewer Budgets. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Williams, Beccue, Schultz.

Nayes: None.

Ordinance #858 was tabled permanently as there is no longer a need for Municipalities to publish Prevailing Wage rates.

Mugler will look into signage and insurance requirements for the playground equipment at Westside Park. Mugler will forward copy of Request For Pricing to Gifford. Evaluations will be held at the next board meeting.


Mr. Keneipp stated that a request had been made from the Armington Legion to provide the park with a new flag. The legion was unable to sell poppies this year. Keneipp will provide further details as they become available. 


A motion to adjourn at 8:30 pm was made by Beccue and seconded by Schultz.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Schultz, Williams, Beccue.
Nayes: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
